
To:  Deering Board of Selectmen 
 
From:  Chief Andy Anderson 
 
Date:  1 January 2012  
 
Subject: Monthly Report 
 
This month’s report will cover the period from 1 December to 31 December 2011. The Deering 
Fire and Rescue responded to 21 calls during the month.  Our total call volume for 2011 was 225; 
153 EMS and 72 Fire related responses.  
 
Ambulance One went out of service on December 24th.  Because of the Holidays and having to 
wait for parts, the Town Highway Mechanic was unable to put the vehicle back in service until the 
29th.  All other apparatus remained in sevice. 
 
Captain Joe Bulcock coordinated a seven day long work detail at the Donovan Station involving 
inmates from the Hillsborough County House of Correction.  As part of a work release program, 
inmates from HCOC painted the interior of the apparatus bay and the kitchen during this period.  
The only cost to the town was for materials and lunch for the inmates.  This is the first time the 
interior of the Donovan Station has been completely painted since 1991.  Captain Bulcock was 
assisted by Lieutenant Pat Murdough, who was also instrumental in coordinating the work of Hill 
Top Heating who performed the plumbing installation for our new gear dryer.   
 
The new turnout gear was picked up by Assistant Chief Ladue and distributed to the members on 
December 6th. 
 
There was no Fire or EMS training for the month due to the Holidays. 
 
A crew of helpers on Engine One delivered Santa Claus to the Town Hall as scheduled on 
December 10th for our annual Town Christmas celebration.  It continues to be our honor to 
transport this important dignitary to our festivities during his busiest time of year! 
 
The Fire and Rescue Call Summary, Ambulance Call Summary, and Apparatus Report for the 
month of December are attached.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Chief Andy Anderson 
Deering Fire and Rescue 
 
Cc: File 
 Assistant Chief C. Ladue 
 Deputy Chief J. Tramontozzi 

 
 
 
 
 
 


